
Stormwater System Maintenance and Repairs Update 
  
The District previously informed you of work related to ongoing Basin 4 Stormwater 
System Maintenance and Repairs in your community. As of now, the work has 
advanced to plugging pipe ends and thoroughly vacuuming pipes and catch basins. 
Temporary water ponding may be visible while pipes are plugged. 

  

Residents may observe divers in the ponds, a vacuum truck, a mobile dive station for 
diver support and communication staged on roadways, as well as pumps, air 
compressors, and an amphibious vehicle utilized for the work. 

  

As a reminder, the estimated duration of the project is anticipated to be 60 to 90 days. 
However, unforeseen delays, such as adverse weather conditions or material issues, 
may potentially extend this timeframe. While we are committed to minimizing 
disruptions, there may be occasional interruptions in the scheduled work efforts. We ask 
for your understanding and cooperation during such instances. The entire project, which 
commenced in July 2023, is expected to be completed in 180 days. 

  

For a streamlined process and to ensure residents receive accurate information, please 
direct all questions regarding the stormwater system maintenance and repair work to 
the GSCDD via phone (239) 561-1313 or online at https://gatewaydistrict.org/rfa/. 

  

Thank you for your understanding and patience as we improve the community's 
infrastructure. 
  
 

https://gatewaydistrict.org/rfa/

